
AL KALY SHRINERS
STATED MEETING

SEPTEMBER 15, 2017

Divan introductions were made by Ill Sir Dick Sater.  Ill Sir Ron Bowen, Potentate; Jim Burger, 
Chief Rabban, James Hinojosa, Assistant Rabban; Brian Carter, High Priest and Prophet; Ray 
Singmaster, Oriental Guide; Larry Newman, Treasurer; Ill Sir Bart Guthrie, Recorder; Larry Weed,
1st Ceremonial Master; Mel Graner, 2nd Ceremonial Master; Ill Sir Bill Sheard, Chaplain; and 
LeRoy Lindsey, Captain of the Guard

Past Potentates present:  Ill Sirs Bill Sheard, Earl Aldrich, Bart Guthrie, Dick Sater, Bob Burr, Dave 
Stevens, Mike Palmer, Roger Mendenhall, Merv Terrill, J.D. Potter, and Jim Eaches

The meeting was opened at 7:30pm.  The Colors were presented by the Legion of Honor; The 
Band played the National Anthem; and Ill Sir Ron led in the Pledge of Allegiance

The Minutes from the June 9, 2017 meeting were approved.

Communications.  The recorder covered correspondence received.  

Necrology.  Chaplain Sheard gave the Necrology report honoring the following Nobles:  Ruben 
G. Bork, Arthur N. Christensen, Roger A. Hillmeyer, Jerry W. Long, Ernest L. Lykins, James M. 
Schwartz, and Ill Sir Kenneth C. Wofford

Membership.  Petitions for membership were read for Brothers Joe Hubbard and Matthew D. 
Langley.  Petitions for Associate membership were read for Nobles Leon Flancher and Harold A. 
Roxburgh.  All petitioners were accepted by written ballot.  Affiliation:  Robert A. Smith; 
Restoration:  John L. Weed; Demit:  Clifton L. Snow; and Suspension:  Michael A. Schumacher.  
The report was accepted.

Old Business.  None

New Business.  

Treasurer’s Report.  Noble Larry gave the Treasurer’s report.  It was accepted.

General Order #2.  The recorder read the required portion of General Order #2.  

Imperial Session.  Chief Rabban Jim Burger gave an outstanding report on the last Imperial 
Session.  It was accepted.  

Awards.  Jewels, gold and silver stars, and 10,000 point pins were distributed to worthy nobles.  
Their names will appear in the December 2017 Dust.  



Reports from Clubs, Units, and Committees.  

Ill Sir Bill Sheard commented that Al Kaly is an outstanding Temple.

Ill Sir Roger Mendenhall invited us to the upcoming Colorado Springs Shrine Club 
dinner/meeting.  

Ill Sir Dick Sater advised us of the Scottish Rite Foundation and Consistory picnic on September 
17, 2017.

Assistant Rabban James Hinojosa informed us of the October 1, 2017 Calling of the Hogs and a 
Prospect Dinner at the Pueblo Shrine Club on October 6, 2017. 

HP&P Brian Carter reminded us of the Florence parade on September 16, 2017.

1st CM Larry Weed gave information on the Octoberfest to be held at the Colorado Springs 
Shrine Club, October 14, 2017.

With no further business, Ill Sir Ron closed the meeting at 8:20pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bart Guthrie, P.P.
Recorder


